
 

 

 

Memo 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission  
 
From: Kennie Hobbs, Jr., Interim City Manager   
  
Date: January 13, 2025, Commission Meeting 
 
RE: Water Connection fees 
 
Florida Statute 163.31801 defines impact fees and outlines specific criteria that cities must 
adhere to when implementing or modifying them. Impact fees are associated with the 
infrastructure necessary to support new development. The Statute mandates public notice and 
accounting requirements, as well as restrictions on fee increases, collection, and usage. 
 
However, it is important to note that Section (12) of the Statute specifically exempts water and 
sewer connection fees from its application. Water and sewer connection fees differ from 
impact fees in that they relate to a municipal enterprise rather than general governmental 
services. This distinction is acknowledged in the Statute, which exempts water and sewer 
connection fees. 
 
Despite this exemption, there is a conflict with Lauderhill’s existing Code, which erroneously 
states that “connection fees are synonymous with the term ‘impact fees.” As such, we are 
proposing to correct this inconsistency by removing the erroneous statement from our Code. 
 
Furthermore, while the current intent and past practice have been to charge all new 
development connection fees, there is a potential ambiguity in the current Code language that 
could imply that an existing meter could be used for new development without paying 
connection fees, regardless of the number of residential units being added to the service. The 
proposed language eliminates any ambiguity related to new multi-unit development. 
 
 
 


